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Iryna Venediktova

Prosecutor General of Ukraine
Vul. Riznytska 13/15

01011

Kyiv, Ukraine

Dear Prosecutor General,

| am writing to you to express concern regarding the investigation into the homophobic attack suffered by
Vitalina Koval, a human rights defender of women’s and LGBTI rights, in March 2018.

On 8 March 2018, six members of the anti-LGBTI group Karpatska Sich shouted homophobic slogans and
doused Vitalina Koval and other activists with paint during a public action marking International Women’s Day
at Teatralna Square in Uzhgorod. As a result, Vitalina Koval received chemical burns to both her eyes.

Vitalina Koval featured in the 2018 edition of Amnesty International’s Write for Rights campaign alongside
other prominent women human rights defenders from five continents. During Write for Rights, more than
380,000 actions were taken around the world expressing support for Vitalina Koval’s work in defence of
women'’s and LGBTI rights in Ukraine, calling for justice in connection with the violent attack she suffered in
2018.

The investigation into this attack under Article 161 (“Violation of the equality of citizens”) was opene
d in December 2018 but has been protracted ever since. | am aware of the risk that the investigation is not
extended beyond the deadline of 31 July, which would deny Vitalina Koval’s right to equal access to justice,
entrench impunity for homophobic attacks and set an extremely negative precedent for those seeking justice in
similar situations.

In the light of the above, | am urging you to:

Ensure the investigation is extended beyond 31 July and that it is swift, thorough and effective in ensuring the
protection of Vitalina Koval’s human rights;

The discriminatory motive of the attack is taken into consideration throughout the criminal process;

All those responsible for the attack are held accountable in fair trial proceedings.

Yours sincerely,



